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Manager’s Message

MAY 2010

More than 120 customers 
attended our recent 
customer meetings across 
the Campaspe Operations 
area. This area incorporates 
the Rochester and Campaspe 
gravity irrigation customers as 
well as the groundwater and 
river diverters located in the 
Campaspe catchment. 

Many customers now have 
an understanding of how 
the new rules for carryover 
will apply to their individual 
circumstances which is 
important as we approach the 
end of the irrigation season 
with a considerable volume of 
water remaining in irrigators 
ABAs. The meetings also 
provided an update on the 
new reserve policy, pricing 
and several other items.

As the season draws to a 
close, G-MW is planning for 
the end of season shut down.  
The last day for ordering 
water will be the 10 May. 
in planning your orders please 

also plan for your on farm 
winter water needs.

Water Service Committee 
(WSC) appointments are 
not far away.  We encourage 
anyone who is considering 
a position on our WSC to 
put their name forward. it is 
a challenging and rewarding 
role that keeps you very much 
at the forefront of G-MW 
decision making.  if you would 
like any further information 
please contact the Rochester 
office or speak directly to any 
members of the committee.

Recent media coverage of 
the Campaspe irrigation 
District has initiated much 
interest from irrigators 
within our region. The 
process undertaken in the 
CiD has been lead by the 
northern Victorian irrigation 
Renewal Project (nViRP) 
and involved considerable 
community involvement and 
consultation. The decision 
by many irrigators to exit 

the CiD system has been 
a very difficult and personal 
one. Many of the farms 
will remain in irrigation 
via private connections to 
either the Campaspe River 
or the Goulburn system or 
through the use of existing 
groundwater supplies. Further 
information is contained 
within this newsletter.

Hopefully all customers take 
the opportunity to ensure 
their water needs regarding 
usage and carryover are 
correct as we look forward 
to the 2010/11 season with 
renewed optimism.  

This is the first newsletter from the 
Campaspe Operational Area. This 
signals more than a name change – 
the new structure brings together 
the full range of services across 
our region. Our local team are 
your entry point into G-MW for all 
surface and groundwater services 
as well as any other matters 
relevant to customers in the region. 

Shortly we will undertake our 
annual customer satisfaction survey 

and we are keen to hear your 
feedback on G-MW’s operations 
and services. The survey team will 
contact at least 500 customers 
from across G-MW’s entire service 
region to conduct a phone survey 
that will take around 10 minutes. 
Your feedback will help us improve 
our service delivery and operations 
in the local area. if you have any 
questions about this process please 
contact your local G-MW team.
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G-MW Pricing & Tariff Review

Following discussions with the essential Services 
Commission (eSC), G-MW will embark on a 
comprehensive review of how we recover costs from 
customers in our irrigation areas. G-MW’s pricing review 
won’t impact on prices for the coming season, but it gives 
us scope to look beyond the current 3 to 5 year regulatory 
planning horizons. it’s a logical, timely and certainly 
welcome opportunity for G-MW to talk with stakeholders 
and customers about the best way to recover costs and 
provide relevant pricing signals over the next decade – 
during the transition to and once we achieve a modernised 
irrigation network. Our future cost recovery also needs to 
respond to reduced water availability expected under the 
forthcoming Murray Darling Basin Plan.

G-MW launches pricing simulator

To assist you in budgeting for the year 
ahead we have developed a 2010/11 
pricing simulator. At this stage the 
simulator only includes storage and 
delivery prices but will be expanded to 
reflect the full range of G-MW services 
including drainage. importantly, the 
simulator provides an indication only – 
G-MW’s 2010/11 prices are not locked 
in until the eSC approves tariffs in 
June 2010. The simulator is available at 
www.g-mwater.com.au.

Improved reserve policy for Goulburn and 
Murray regulated systems

Why do we need a new reserve policy? 

So you can plan with certainty. Modelling in the nRSWS 
for the Goulburn System shows that with the new reserve 
policy in place on 15 August every year, there will be 

 Starting allocations

 System can operate to deliver allocation and carryover

How will it work? 
Under the current reserve policy, water is reserved for 
system operations in the next season after 1 April or 
once the allocation reaches 100% of high-reliability water 
shares, whichever happens first. With allocations failing to 
reach 100% in recent years, the dry autumn and winter 
conditions have not provided sufficient inflows to meet all 
the operating requirements by 15 August. 

Under the new policy, G-MW will begin building reserves 
for the following season once allocations reach 30% of  
high-reliability water shares by assigning inflows equally to 
the reserve and to increasing current season allocations. 
Once allocations reach 50% of high-reliability water shares, 
all further inflows until 1 April are directed to building 
current season allocations. 

The new reserve policy will come into effect on the 
Goulburn system in the 2010/11 season with the benefits 
realised in 2011/12. 

existing reserve policies remain in place for the Broken, 
Bullarook, Campaspe and loddon systems.

 Market update

Dam levels do not give the full picture of how much water 
is available for delivery, carryover or trade.  To keep you 
informed, G-MW publishes the volume of water allocated 
to entitlement holders and the amount of water that is 
available for delivery with each allocation announcement. 

At 28 April there is 366,000 Ml of water in Goulburn 
system customers Allocation Bank Accounts (ABA) that 
is available for delivery, trade or carryover. On the Murray 
there is 560,000 Ml yet to be delivered with 410,000 Ml 
of this held by G-MW Murray system customers.

‘Volume allocated but yet to be delivered’
Allocation available for use, trade and carryover at 28 April 2010
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Your 2010/11 Carryover Checklist

You don’t need to apply for carryover but you should consider 
the following.
 ensure the water you want to carryover is in an ABA linked to 

a water share, limited term transfer of a water share or supply 
by agreement. if not, you will need to submit an application to 
transfer the allocation before 18 June 2010.

 Since carryover for Goulburn, Campaspe and Murray regulated 
system customers will record against low then high you should 
check the water shares you have attached to your ABA(s).

 We will see the benefits of the new system reserve policy in 
the Goulburn System from 2011/12 and the Murray system 
from 2012/13. Until then system start up will depend on 
seasonal conditions.

 We encourage you to seek professional advice on your water 
plans from an experienced broker or adviser.

Carryover for other systems

existing rules still apply for Broken, Loddon, Bullarook, 
Ovens & King systems Visit our website or call your local 
office for a copy of our carryover factsheet.

Improvements to carryover rules for Goulburn, 
Campaspe and Murray Regulated systems

Why do we need carryover? 

Carryover allows you to carryover your allocations and water 
purchases from one season for use in the next season.  it 
allows you to manage risks for your business and plan with 
certainty – you know you will have water for use or trade 
at the start of the next season (Trading rules and/or system 
operations permitting).

How has carryover improved? 

1. All water in your Allocation Bank Account (ABA) linked 
to water shares on 30 June will automatically carryover 

2. You can choose to start the season with the equivalent 
of a 100% allocation on your high and low reliability 
water shares – to trade or use (Trading rules and/or 
system operations permitting). 

3. if your ABA is linked to low and high reliability water 
shares, your carryover is recorded against your low 
then high reliability shares 

4. There are some new concepts 

a. Spillable Water Account (SWA) – if you carryover 
allocation equivalent to more than 100% of your high 
and low reliability water shares, the extra water is 
quarantined in a SWA until the declaration is made or 
the storage spills. if the storages fill completely, water 
in SWAs will be the first water to spill – this protects 
the existing entitlements.

b. Declaration – A declaration is made by the Water 
Resource Manager (G-MW) when there is a low risk 
of the spill happening.

When can I access my carryover? 

From the start of next season you can access water in 
your ABA equivalent to 100% of the high and low reliability 
shares linked to your ABA. if you carryover more than 
this, the water above 100% is quarantined in an SWA 
and is not be available for trade or use until the Water 
Resource Manager (G-MW) makes the declaration. Once 
a declaration is made your SWA balance will be available 
in your ABA for trade or use. (Trading rules and/or system 
operations permitting). 

When will G-MW make the declaration? 

Seasonal conditions will determine when G-MW can make 
the declaration. in dry years the declaration could be made 
as early as 1 July, in wet years it may take until the end of the 
peak inflow period in november. 

What happens to my carryover when the storage 
physically spills? 

There is no impact on the water in your ABA. if eildon on the 
Goulburn system, or eppalock on the Campaspe system spills 
then everyone ‘loses’ the same proportion from their SWA 
and any remaining water will be made available in your ABA. 

Can l trade or use water in my SWA?   

no – water in your SWA cannot be used or traded until 
it becomes available in your ABA after the declaration 
or spill. 

If I buy water at the start of next season will this 
impact on my carryover?       

no – the carryover rules only apply to the allocation in 
your ABA as at 30 June and allocation you receive in the 
2010/11 season. 

Will there be a fee for SWA? 

Yes, a fee will apply to each Ml transferred from your SWA 
back into your ABA. G-MW has proposed a fee to the 
essential Services Commission of $8.83 per Ml transferred 
from SWA into ABA for Campaspe System customers 
and $2.87 per Ml transferred from SWA into ABA for 
Goulburn System customers.

Why is G-MW charging a fee?

Water share owners pay a storage fee based on the volume 
of their water share. The Spillable Water Account enables 
a water share owner to store allocation greater than the 
volume of their water share. A small fee on the Spillable 
Water Account will ensure everyone making use of the dams 
to store their carryover makes an appropriate contribution 
to the costs of the storage, including interstate customers and 
the environment. G-MW will offset the revenue from SWAs 
by reducing future storage fees and this will benefit all those 
who contribute to the costs of storages.



contacts
Rochester-Campaspe Office 

03 5484 0400 

To place an order go to Waterline 
online via G-MW’s website or 
Waterline on 1300 469 469

Internet
www.g-mwater.com.au

Emergencies 
To report emergencies and urgent 
matters such as pollution incidents 
and illegal activities call by using our 
24 hour emergency line.

24 hour emergency line:
1800 064 184

WSC MEMBERS  

Richard Anderson: 
(Chair)   

03 5483 2214

Bruce Macague:   
(Deputy Chair)

03 5484 2225

Ron Brooks 03 5482 1548

John Hewlett 03 5486 5278

Bill McMinn 03 5483 2233

eril Rathjen 03 5432 9266

Mark Hill 03 5484 6204

Peter Gibson 03 5484 5226

Ken Parker 03 5484 1498

irrigation news

C
am

pa
sp

e 

Rural Support Line 1300 655 969

Lifeline 131 114

Beyondblue 1300 224 636

T
M

B 
79

93

Modernisation – talk with your neighbours

To make the most of modernisation, it’s worth talking with your neighbours about how 
you can modernise your on farm delivery.  This is particularly important if your current 
supply point is located off the backbone and we encourage you to look at options 
for sharing the future infrastructure requirements and therefore costs between the 
backbone and your farm.  To better understand the options you should talk with the 
nViRP Modernisation Co-ordinator in your area. 
Campaspe Tom Batty 5484 0461.

Water Trading and 2010/11 Ballot
G-MW will run a ballot on 12 July to ensure everyone has equitable access to early 
season trading opportunities. We have extended the lodgement period to 3 weeks from  
21 June to 9 July.  The ballot does not determine whether an application is successful 
– it allocates a number in the processing queue for each and every application.
Ballot applications that are not successful can not be re-submitted after the ballot.  
A new application form will be required if customers wish to relodge an application 
after the ballot.  This change will allow for the introduction of an independent audit 
of ballot processing to verify all applications were processed in ballot order. The ballot 
rules will be published on the DSe website shortly.

End of season checklist

Dates and 
deadlines

Forthcoming dates for your diary 

10 May last day for placing orders for channel deliveries 

11-13 May Final 2009/10 domestic and stock run for Campaspe customers. 
Contact your planner if you require domestic and stock water as 
part of this run.

15 May end of irrigation season for customers in channel delivery areas 

17 May last day for lodging applications for property amalgamations and 
subdivisions for processing by 30 June 2010. 

1 June last day for lodging applications to trade unregulated surface water 
or groundwater for processing by 30 June 2010

18 June last day for submitting allocation trade and water share transfer 
applications to guarantee processing in the current 2009/10 season. 

21 June to 9 July Applications will be held for the 2010 ballot if they are received in 
this period 

30 June last day of irrigation season for customers who access their supplies 
direct from the rivers (diverters) and ground water customers.

12 July Ballot takes place to determine processing order for all applications 
received during the ballot period. 

early July Allocation Bank Account statements issued to all customers by the 
Victorian Water Register.  The statement shows transactions into and 
out of your ABA for the 2009/10 season and your closing balance.

Campaspe Irrigation District Update

The northern Victorian irrigation Renewal Project is leading the process of working with 
the Campaspe irrigation District community to review current operations and options 
for future access to water. This process has involved a Community Working Group and 
many public meetings. Customers have several options relating to future modernisation, 
supplementary supply and other alternatives. From these options the majority of 
customers have elected to exit irrigation in its current form. These customers are currently 
reviewing a draft legal agreement prior to making a final decision. Many customers 
have expressed interest in connecting to the backbone on the Campaspe River or the 
Goulburn system (WWC) to continue their irrigation enterprise. G-MW is committed to 
assisting customers in the CiD in the transition period once individuals have made their 
final decision.  


